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Legal Responsibilities of the Accountability Forum in regards to Proposals for the ‘removal from post’


Before any vote is taken following a proposal for the Removal from Post of an elected member (where that proposal arises following an allegation of gross misconduct), the following guidance should be brought to the attention of the Accountability Forum:

Legal Guidance on Gross Misconduct: to be read out before any vote concerning a relevant proposal for the ‘Removal from Post’. 

· The term "gross misconduct" connotes the most serious types of misconduct, such as theft or violence, warranting instant dismissal. 

· Each case should be assessed on its facts. A finding of gross misconduct must be based on factual evidence of either deliberate wrongdoing or gross negligence.


· Only following a thorough investigation of the facts and the seriousness of the offence will it be possible to determine whether gross misconduct is evident. Therefore, the findings of an independent investigation should be properly considered in advance of any proposal for the Removal from Post arising from allegations of gross misconduct. If this is not presented before the vote, the vote should be adjourned pending the outcome of the investigation.

· When considering whether conduct should be characterised as gross misconduct, the following factors should be taken into consideration:

· An act or omission does not necessarily amount to gross misconduct simply because the employer's disciplinary code stipulates that it does; 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The conduct must be so serious that it goes to the root of the contract, that is, the conduct must be repudiatory, entitling the employer to dismiss with immediate effect; 
· The conduct must be a deliberate and wilful breach of the contract or amount to gross negligence. 

· The Accountability Forum have a responsibility to the student body to be responsible and reasonable in its decision making and follow a fair procedure, and be mindful of the legal implications of its decisions. The Accountability Forum should take all reasonable steps in its decision making to avoid exposing the University of Lincoln Students’ Union to the risk of Employment Tribunal or Court claims for breach of contract or unfair dismissal, given the significant cost and potential reputational damage this can incur.
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